
Huggins Credit Union 61st AGM 
Held as an in-person meeting with COVID-19 protocols in place 
On Saturday, October 8th 2022, Huggins Credit Union held 
its 61st Annual General Meeting at the Grand Marquis 
Conference Centre, Roopnarine Compound, Corner Biljah 
Road & Caroni Savannah Road, Charlieville, Chaguanas, at 
3:00 p.m.
It was an opportunity for members to question and 
compliment the performance of the Board, Supervisory, 
Credit and other committees 2021 reports. 
Robin Samlalsingh, former president of the credit 
union, informed all in attendance of his decision to resign 
from the board. 

Members in attendance also received their copy of the 
updated bye-laws. 

ELECTION RESULTS FOR 2022 - 2023 PERIOD
Supervisory Committee
Gailann Brathwaite and Glen Narine will return to serve 
on the supervisory committee. David La Borde will join 
the duo on the committee as the third member of the 
committee.  
The members elected the three-member committee from 
a field of five nominees. Gailann Brathwaite got 55 votes, 
David La Borde received 45 votes and Glen Narine got 44 
votes. 

Ayanna Antonie 23 votes and Karina Anderson-Singh 
20 votes will serve as the 1st and 2nd alternates, 
respectively.

Credit Committee 
The updated Bye-Laws 30.1 (a) caused three members 
of the last committee, who are current members of 
the board, to be not eligible for re-election to the credit 
committee. 

Bye-Laws 30.1 (a) states, ‘The Committee shall consist of 
five (5) members elected by the members at each Annual 
General Meeting, none of whom shall be eligible to serve 
on the Board or Supervisory Committee.’  
The members attending the AGM, elected from a field 
of 7 nominees, the following members to serve on the 
2022/23 committee: Derrick Murray 57 votes, Sarah 
Durrant 52 votes, Narda Coker 44 votes, and Shalleen 
Wiltshire 42 votes. 
The fifth member of the committee had to be decided 
between Carlene King and Wendy Inniss since they both 
received 37 votes. After a quick discussion, they both 
agreed that Carleen King will serve as the fifth member 
of the committee and Wendy Inniss will be the first 
alternate. Kelly-Ann De Castro with 25 votes will be the 
second alternate.

Board of Directors
The 61st AGM saw eight members volunteering of their 
time to serve on the Board of Directors. With Robin 
Samlalsingh resigning his position on the board, five 
director spots were now vacant. 
The membership elected Randall Howe (53 votes), Edwin 
Martin (50 votes), Galene Gabriel (44 votes), Sharifa 
Constantine-Bristol (40 votes) to serve for three years, 
and Abbey Acosta (37 votes) will serve one year.  

The alternates Akeen Matthews (28 votes) and Afeisa 
Wilson-Ince (23 votes) will serve one year.
Nicole Abdool and Afeisha Wilson-Ince both received 23 
votes and had to decide among themselves who would 
serve as the second alternate.

Robin Samlalsingh addressing the membership at the 
Credit Union’s 61st Annual General Meeting

David La Borde, newly elected Supervisory Committee 
member introduces himself to the membership at the AGM  

Carlene King introduces herself to the members at the AGM 
before the election of officers

New member of the board Edwin Martin introduces himself to 
the members at the AGM before the election of officers


